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Abstract: The Palestinian issue is still the subject of world politics is the fundamental cause of this problem is the 
constant struggle of Muslims and Arabs and Jews in the Middle East, the oldest conflicts in the world. The dispute 
began after the First World War, when the victorious powers, the land of Palestine as a "national home" for the 
Jewish people and the recognition of the autonomy and establishing a government for the Palestinian Arabs in 
Palestine refused to start. "A land for two peoples." This is the essence of decades of conflict in the region of twenty 
and thirty since the takeover and occupation of Palestine by the Jews because of differences with Western support 
and the hostility between the Jewish inhabitants of the Holy Land ended. After the murder of the Jews during World 
War II in Germany, Jews over the past get their own state in the land of their early efforts. That is why the United 
Nations divided Palestine in 1947. Jewish and Muslim neighbors Pzyrftnd.flstynyha UN decision of the Palestinian 
Arabs rejected it.  
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Introduction 

Since that time, numerous Arab-Israeli war 
against the Palestinians were oppressed for more than 
forty years Nbrdajnby the two superpowers of the 
Cold War Mand.dr caught the autumn of 1991, seven 
months after the end of the Gulf War, 
Amrykayyhavarab efforts to find a solution to the 
Near East Dygyry Krdnddrgyry be recognized 
Drnamgzary the land dispute. In ancient times it was 
called the land of Canaan, to the Hebrew tribes, with 
sharp swords, Canaan and occupied it Artz Yyzrayyl 
(Eretz Israel) called. Greek occupation, the 
Palestinians saw their relatives, were in the land 
Flstyna name. Roman, Byzantine and Arab name for 
the land of the Jews, Christians and Muslims in the 
Holy Land, keeping Krdnd.ba Mongol invasion in the 
thirteenth century Flstyna name became obsolete. In 
the seventh century, in the era of the Mamluks and the 
Ottomans, Flstyna just a historical-geographical term 
was forgotten until in 1897 at the first Zionist 
Congress in Basel, Theodor each submitted 
recommendations for the establishment of the Jewish 
state in the land of the support Flstyna Then in 1917 
the British government to the Zionist movement, 
Flstyna as a "Jewish national home" promised. 
Palestine under the guardianship of England 
(1920-1948) 

Palestinian official use of the English word 
judgment granting guardianship of Palestine to Britain 
once was common. At the beginning of this period, 
called orthotics Yysryl (Eretz Israel in Hebrew) via a 
postage stamp in 1920, by Herbert Samuel, the first 
representative of the British in Palestine between the 
years 1920 to 1925 and held that position was 
common. Foreign Office officials protested his action 

but the transition to the Palestinian Ministry of 
Foreign Affairs to the Ministry of Colonies This 
decision was forgotten. In April 1920 the Supreme 
Council of the Allies (the United States, Britain, 
France, Italy and Japan) in Sanremo conference 
formal decisions adopted under the guardianship of 
the land. The United Kingdom accepted the 
guardianship of Palestine, but the decision on the 
frontiers of territories under guardianship and 
conditions that the land had not adopted pursuant to it 
were conducted. Chaim weissman, representative of 
the Zionist Organization in Sanremo, subsequently 
presented a report on the case to their colleagues in 
London. 

Because the British prevent the return of 
Holocaust survivors to Palestine, and instead of 
sending them to refugee camps in Cyprus, or returning 
them to Germany as what happened on the ship 
Exodus in 1947, world public opinion to take a stand 
against the British. 

The cost of maintaining an army of more than 
000/100 was a member of the British economic 
problems after World War II was difficult, and one of 
the reasons for requesting public opinion in England 
to end the Palestinian led the country. 

The British government announced in 1947 that 
called for an end to their supervision and 
responsibility of the Palestinian Authority gave 
Palestine to the United Nations....... 
Boundaries and names areas 

In ancient Egyptian texts of all the coastal area 
along the Mediterranean coast of Egypt, the Near East 
and Turkey's New Rtnyv (Rtnu) is called. The area 
was divided into three zones. KRA Rtnyv (Djahy 
called that) included the new Israel and the Palestinian 
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territories, Lebanon and northern North central region 
(which Amurru called), including the Syrian coast 
north of the river near Turkey was Avrnts. During the 
Iron Age, king of Israel, including Jerusalem area to 
area in the vicinity of the new Israel and the 
Palestinian territories in the West and northern 
sovereignty and majority rule was not all lands, and 
the Palestinian territories in the West and the northern 
section 

Much, but not all the land of Israel was done. 
After the division of the state, the southern part and 
the northern part of the kingdom of Israel became the 
King of the Jews. 

The word Palestine from the Philistine non-Jews 
in the name of a small area of South Beach Fylysta 
name is taken. Borders "Fylysta" near the Gaza Strip 
and five in Gaza, Ashkelon, Ashdod, Akron, Vht 
covers. In Egyptian art is that people Plst (prst), 
including those who were referred to during the reign 
of Ramses III attacked Egypt. The case probably 
refers to the Palestinians. The word antiseptic (in 
Hebrew: Paleshseth) Fylystya usually translated in 
English and in the Bible to refer to the South Beach 
area is used. The Assyrian king Sargon II books Plshtv 
the meaning of the word is given. It appears that at the 
time of the Assyrians, Fylysta tribe has disappeared, 
but the name of the land was also used. In Persian 
period, as the Greek name for the first time in the fifth 
century BC by Hrvdtvs in reference to the area of 
Syria said. 
Jerusalem Name 

In the Pahlavi texts of the city called Jerusalem is 
mentioned. After Islam in Persian literature from the 
city mainly three names Aylya’ Jerusalem (or 
Jerusalem) and Jerusalem is mentioned. In some 
Persian sources Aylyast known that the Hebrew name 
for the city and it is said that the Persian city of 
Jerusalem, the name given to read it again. Some of 
Elijah, one of the three city of Jerusalem is known. 
Two other city Blqa name and Aryjast.hr both 
Jerusalem and Jerusalem in the Persian language is 
used. Although more genuine-and combining Hebrew 
for Jerusalem ... (bits Hmqdsh), is related to the case 
of Jerusalem, specifically for inclusion in the sea 
convergent (and sometimes Hzj) is appropriate and 
has been used in Persian poetry is. 

In many ancient works of Persian poetry and 
prose of the city of Jerusalem is mentioned by name, 
according to the city's Ferdowsi in Pahlavi, was 
DzhhvdjshKong. : 

Drought reached the nemesis              Came to 
Jerusalem on 
Etymology Jerusalem 

Jerusalem, despite what may seem at first to have 
been built by the Hebrews in the city of Ugarit it says. 
Of course Avgavyty languages as Hebrew is a Semitic 

language. The original name of the city before the 
arrival of the Hebrews Avrashalymvm or 
Avrashalymv means the Shalom Foundation. Shalom 
name was Ugarit god of gods. Hebrews Later the 
name was not changed because in Hebrew means 
peace rain. From the perspective of Hebrew grammar, 
the word of two parts: "Ur" means rain and "Shlym" 
means peace is. 
G. Environment 

This section needs to be cleaned. The contents of 
this section may be inaccurate or biased or unreliable 
and violate copyright laws. 

Jerusalem in 35 degrees 13 minutes east 
longitude and 31 degrees 50 minutes north latitude 
located. This city on the mountains of Judah, the water 
divider between the Jordan Valley and the 
Mediterranean Sea in the East in the West, on the 
rocky hill to a height of 750 meters above sea level in 
the middle of the mountains of Beit Il (or Bethel) in 
the north and Hebron and Hebron In the south, the 
plateau is located in Jerusalem, and Hebron. In the 
west of the vast mountains of Judah and in the east 
plain Judah to the Dead Sea continues. The distance of 
the city from the West Bank mountains of Judah, 15 to 
16 kilometers from the east coast and it is only 2 km. 
North and south of the high altitude of 1000 meters. 
As long in the middle of the two is less than the 
height, shape and topography of the city. This 
situation has become something like saddle with 
Sakhtshnakhty the mountains of Judah, the valley is as 
rock solid and that turned it into a fortress overlooking 
a wide area around them. The distance of the city from 
the Mediterranean coast 52 km, and 22 km from the 
Dead Sea, and its height from the surface of the Dead 
Sea (the lower level of the sea) is about 1150 meters. 
Jerusalem from Oman, 88 km, 290 km from 
Damascus, Beirut 388 km, and 528 km away from 
Cairo. The city at the confluence of the North-South 
and East-West routes filed in the district, in addition to 
land routes through the cities of Hebron, Bethlehem, 
Ramallah and Nablus occurs. 

Jerusalem Jerusalem, a city sacred historical and 
Abrahamic religions is the largest and most populous 
city and capital of Israel, the conflict between 
Palestine and Israel. 600/763 of the population of 
Jerusalem (2008) and covers an area of 1/125 square 
kilometers. 

Jerusalem is one of the four holy cities of 
Judaism and in the cities of Safed, Hebron and 
Tiberias, has been home to many Jewish scholars. The 
city is the third most holy city in Islam after Mecca 
and Medina, the holiest city in Christianity is. 

The status of Jerusalem is one of the most 
important issues in the Israeli-Palestinian conflict, the 
United Nations General Assembly Resolution 181 of 
1947 on the future Palestinian government to be 
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appointed to the city for a period of ten years under 
the control of both the Palestinian and Israeli did not 
with a special international regime administered UN 
supervision. But the plan was never implemented. 

After the 1948 war Israel occupied the western 
part of the city and the eastern part was occupied by 
Jordan and Israel in the 1967 war and occupied the 
eastern section. 

On 31 July 1980, the Knesset approved a capital 
in Jerusalem, according to boundaries set by the State 
of Israel in 1967, Israel became a legal principle in 
law. In response, the Security Council passed a 
resolution 478 in the same year Israel blamed for the 
adoption of this law and emphasized that it is against 
international laws, and the 1949 Geneva Convention 
applicable to these places will not prevent the western 
part of Jerusalem because Jerusalem is the city under 
the authority of the governor considered the 
Palestinian national. 
UN plan for the partition of Palestine 

On 29 November 1947, the General Assembly of 
the United Nations, the international two-thirds 
majority vote, approved a UN plan to partition 
Palestine. Jewish and Arab nations were divided 
Palestine into two states. But the leaders of the 
Palestinian Arabs rejected it and refused to discuss it 
and the subsequent Arab-Israeli war broke out in 
1948. As a result, the partition of Palestine plan never 
materialized. 
The current situation 

After the Arab-Israeli war in 1948, the truce 
agreements between Israel and its neighboring Arab 
countries did not mention Palestine as a distinct 
territory. The Palestinian agreements between Israel, 
Egypt, Syria and Jordan was divided. 

From the 1960s onward, the term "Palestine" was 
regularly used in political contexts. Various 
declarations such as the declaration of an independent 
Palestinian state in 1988 by the Palestine Liberation 
Organization to the country that was called Palestine 
pointed, and its borders clearly defined at different 
levels, including calls for Israel's annexation of 
Palestine. Recently, a draft Palestinian constitution, 
based on the West Bank and the Gaza Strip before 
1967 (Six Day War) has determined the borders of 
Palestine. The green line (Israel) on the basis of an 
interim cease-fire line established in 1949, and 
negotiations have been conducted to determine 
permanent borders. Moreover, since 1994, the 
Palestinian Authority has control of different parts of 
the ancient Palestine. 
The Crusades 

First Crusade in November 1095 AD, Pope 
Arvbn second sermon delivered in the city of 
Clermont. In this lecture, which stimulates Christians 
worship the sacred tomb, Christ will come from the 

Muslims and announced that the operator and sin 
forgiven sinners who participate in jihad. In addition 
an important factor in religious emotions, factors 
Another called for the people of Europe accept this 
invitation: the army in the hope of victory and 
conquests, traders and shopkeepers to wish revenue 
and criminals knew a lot of excommunication for the 
forgiveness of sin pilgrimage to Jerusalem in the year 
1097 AD, nearly 150,000 Bkhshsh.sranjam moved 
from Europe to Palestine. The MEK crosses on the 
chest and showers were installed. European forces 
occupied cities of Syria and Palestine, and in July 
1099 the fifteenth century were Christians entered 
Jerusalem. The residents were homicidal crusade to 
massacre the people of this city and even the old men, 
women and children Ngzshtnd the number of deaths 
of seventy thousand people died Jerusalem. 
Palestinian militant figures 

Abdul Qader Husseini 
Another Palestinian freedom fighters Abdul 

Hussein, who completed his studies in law was in 
Cairo. Hussein led a revolution in 1937 and the British 
and Israeli forces fought. Ramallah, north of 
Jerusalem gave him his command and after a series of 
bloody battles and some of his companions were 
martyred dead people were buried him with respect 
Alqsy mosque. 

Hassan Salameh 
Hassan Salameh is also one of the leaders of the 

revolutionary struggle of the Palestinian people and 
their struggle that began in 1936 and participated in 
various wars. 

Hassan Salameh in 1944 with some fellow with a 
parachute from a German aircraft landed in the town 
of Jericho to resume his struggles with English, but 
the English were informed and Hassan Salameh in the 
mountains of Jerusalem escaped and were hiding. 

Sheikh Izz ad-Din al-Qassam uprising 
After the war gloss wall began to struggle and 

protest the Palestinian people was a new peak in 1936, 
Sheikh Izz ad-Din al-Qassam uprising took place were 
arrested. 
Palestine in World War II 

The effect of the war was that the Palestinian 
issue be suspended temporarily. As predicted, the 
geographical situation in the Middle East led to the 
Great Britain region strategy to give high status. 

British positions even at one point in time 
because of the advance of coalition forces in Iraq and 
the outbreak was shaken people. The Palestinians are 
the primary base for operations in Iraq and Syria 
served in World War III active themselves. 

When hostilities following the Allied victory was 
far from the Near East were again raised the issue of 
the future Palestinian conflict woke antagonistic 
nationalisms. But the assumptions of the problem was 
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significantly broader. The intensification of the 
process of political freedom in the Arab world, despite 
some failures England Arabs who remained loyal to 
the country in total. In particular genocide against the 
Jewish Zionist leaders of the Third Reich forced to 
strengthen their position and publicly called for the 
establishment of an independent Jewish state during 
World War II. In Tzadmvzgyry two constituent 
society of the Palestinian people to be seen. 
The United Nations and Palestine 

From 8 April to 15 May 1947 the United Nations 
held several meetings to address the issue of Palestine 
and the United Nations Special Committee on 
Palestine decided to form a committee, the committee 
members who visited Palestine described his visit with 
the proposals submitted to the organization They 
Nations. The decisions and recommendations Group, 
the majority of the members of the United Nations 
Committee on November 29 vote to partition 
Palestine's political and economic integration. 
According to the theory, the country was divided into 
Arab and Jewish areas in Jerusalem that did not 
belong to any of these areas and under the supervision 
of the United Nations would have guardianship 
council. 

Coinciding with this situation in 1948, the British 
government put an end to your patronage and your 
army out of the country. On the same day the National 
Council of Jewish existence in Tel Aviv, David Ben 
Gurion, the Israeli government announced the 
conclusion reached and then US president Harry 
Truman few hours later, the newly established state of 
Israel actually recognized. 

British troops have left the country in 1948, most 
of its weapons were in the hands of the Zionist 
terrorist organizations, then follow the instructions 
and declarations of the United Nations and Security 
Council resolutions on Palestine and Israel to prevent 
attacks were ineffective and unenforceable and more 
Security Council resolutions have been vetoed by the 
US Israel. 
Literature Jerusalem 

Palestine, the Holy Land and the first Qibla of 
Muslims, then captured by the Zionists in the chain 
complex and pervasive darkness fell on the hearts of 
Muslims and libertarians, including the bloody hearts 
of poets and Qrayh them awake so that in this area of 
voices delightand plaintive moans and mothers and 
sisters and jihad is ancestral. 

Poets such as Mahmoud Darwish and Samih 
Qassem ... 

"Their lyrics as fire flares Ghmkdh heart is 
burning. This tune comes from their bloody wounds 
with their combined Myngarnd it. " 

Before 1948 the Israeli government formally 
announced its existence, aware of Palestinian poets 

were informed of the disaster, poets such as Ibrahim 
Touqan, Fadwa Touqan and others. They said: 
immigration of Jews to Palestine and the Arab land 
purchase, according to the program account by 
Zionism and British imperialism carried out. 
Unfortunately, the warnings of artists and thinkers 
Arab leaders failed to materialize, and disaster struck. 

Mill literature in the Arab homeland to the 
Palestinian problem on the basis of weeping and 
passions. But Palestinian Adba’ of the First World 
War were so resistant and rebellious traits (weeping 
and passivity) were not satisfied and if the sound of 
their complaint raised by the Arab nation needs to 
understand the truth. Palestinian and Turkish language 
and literature Styzydn and encourage resistance 
towards fighting was continuing. The Palestinian 
Adba’ begins to reveal the Palestinian issue took a 
new shape. Poets poetry Palestinian struggle 
experienced by the poetry of poetry lives and the lives 
of their poems used in the Liberation of Palestine 
Brdhand.chharmyn factor of domestic and Honain 
Factors that poetry was for homeland, Palestine and 
the Palestinian people, a people driven homeland and 
their homes, people displaced in the arid deserts or in 
other lands. After World War I, the British took 
Palestine tutelage. 

It should be noted that the British tried to claw 
his cast of British Palestine also took many benefits. 
Because the land of El Dorado, the superior strategic 
position and the ring of a chain of interconnected 
global precious Suez Canal is key. The aerial 
highways Europe to South East Asia and the Far East, 
and the Mediterranean Sea to the Persian Gulf route 
also passed Palestine and the British government that 
the vote on the Palestinian territory, including East 
Jordan, as "fundamental Classification" to prevent 
Sneaking France (by way of Syria, the Arab 
Peninsula) British support of Jewish immigration to 
Palestine profit Bjvyd.dr effect expanded day by day. 
Jewish colonists forced by pressure from all sides in 
the Palestinian territories, the Israeli government to 
recognize them Bshnasnd.dr this contention, the 
literary context of political trends in the occupied 
Palestinian territory. The incidence and reflection of 
the political actions of the poets is remarkable because 
the Palestinian people's struggle against the Jewish 
state, takes diverse forms, some arms, others by 
throwing stones and other weapons of mass pen and 
creating a proper atmosphere comprehensible to the 
audience wherever they are, stand in front of the 
enemy. 

 These authors and poets that your speech is 
sacrificed their land and their fellow Palestinians. 
They believe that the lack of confirmation of the 
enemy, rebellion and the struggle for freedom is a 
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two-way fight. By nurturing the spirit of revolution in 
words, people to encourage resistance. 

The main issues in the field of literature, 
stability, challenge, drawing the face of injustices, 
praise freedom and liberty, open bright horizons 
victory, reflecting oppression of the people, 
Janfshanyhay freedom fighters and martyrs of 
freedom. 

 
Conclusion 

Due to the history of Palestine, a summary of 
which was mentioned in this article, the reader is clear 
that Arabness waves, both pre-Islamic and post-
Islamic, and particularly the Palestinian consecutive 
fourteen centuries after the Islamic conquest, As long 
as England fell into the hands of Arab and Islamic 
asserting that this area is quite enough, and this long 
period Rvbyt Palestine, the Zionists on the Palestinian 
unfounded raw Khyalhay historically Jewish area is 
clear and nullity right their history reveals. In fact, the 
5000-year history of Palestine 500 years of Hebrew 
(Jewish) have been present in the area at the same 
time, the Arabs have been living in this area, while 
over 5,000 years, 4,500 years this area has been in the 
hands of Arabs and Muslims is. 

Wretched tragedy of Palestine and the creation of 
usurper state of Israel has many causes. 

Internal causes and indirect causes of the 
incident should be sought in the Arab weakness and 
this weakness, due to the lack of the rule and its 
national government in a long time, the influence of 
tribal spirit worship, not the spirit of unity, lack of 
spirit, mind, solidarity and social cohesion and the 
dependence of many The Arab leaders called on the 
countries of the region and colonizers. Causes external 
factors and unconditional support of the Zionist 
occupying regime is the United States and Europe. 
That all crimes against humanity, terrorist regime that 
openly and with notice to the assassination of 
Palestinian leaders explored. 

Are approved. And a short way to save Palestine 
is the Islamic world. 
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